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Commander’s Column 

With my first month as your commander under my belt I'm going to make this 
a short update. Our blood drive is going well, and we will have a mammogram 
bus for the benefit of our members thanks to Carl Carey. The bus will provide 

essential health screening, making it easier for our members to access preventative care. Early 
detection is crucial in the fight against breast cancer, and having this service on-site can save 
lives. We encourage everyone to take advantage of this opportunity. The mammogram bus is 
scheduled for Thursday, Sept. 26th—see page 3 for details. Summertime is well under way and 
the heat of August is upon us. It's crucial to stay hydrated during these hot months to avoid 
heat-related illnesses. Make sure to drink plenty of water throughout the day, even if you don't 
feel particularly thirsty. Carrying a reusable water bottle can help remind you to sip regularly 
and keep your hydration levels up. Also buddy checks at this time of the year are crucial.    
Especially for our elderly population, extreme heat can pose significant health risks. Older 
adults are more susceptible to heat stroke and dehydration, as their bodies may not regulate 
temperature as efficiently. It is important to check on elderly neighbors and family members 
regularly, ensuring they stay cool and hydrated. Safety and care of our Legion Family falls on 
all of us. 
As was mentioned at our General Membership Meeting we can always use volunteers. We are 
currently looking for someone to help the 2nd Vice with Americanism, especially Boys State. 
If you are interested please let Mike Parra or myself know.  
Until our next newsletter. Stay safe and stay hydrated. 
 
Stanley C. Moore 
al10commander@yahoo.com 

Dave ‘Pops’ Fisk and Carl Carey took it upon themselves to 

take down all the Legion Post license plates, washed, and 

alphabetized them according to state and rehung same.  

There are three spread sheets sorted by: Post number, state, 

and city so you may look up a plate and locate it on the             

Social Quarters’ walls.  Thank you Pops and Carl.                           

Carl hands a plate to Pops.  (No plates were broken!!!)          

******************************************************************** 

Commander Stan Moore presents plaque acknowledging                                  

immediate past Commander Dave Quimby’s years as                   

Commander at the 20 JUL 2024, General Membership meeting. 

Articles & photos by Gunny 



 

 

From the desk of the 2nd Vice Commander:   

No Report Received 
 

2nd Vice Mike Parra 

Legionnaire Membership Report from 1st Vice Commander        

 
I’m happy to announce that we reached our 100% goal for 2024.  Thank you very much to our              
members both new and old for your membership. 
You can now renew for up to 3 years online. Go to mylegion.org, click the renew tab and put in your 

member number and you should be able to extend your membership at the current membership price for 3 years. If 
you have any questions please feel free to contact me. 
 
Welcome to our new members:  Jonathan Alemon, USMC; George Arnold, USA; Gregory Bonner, USN;                        
Jonathan Filipowski, USA; Carol Mullins, USA; John O’Connor, USN. 
 
There are several ways to renew your American Legion membership:  
 
1. Online at www.mylegion.org. You can use a credit card online and set-up automatic yearly renewal with your 
credit card. You can also update your profile information: address and phone number. You need your permanent 
membership ID number to start an account at mylegion.org. If you have a hand written card, you probably have a 
temporary number. Email me for your permanent number.  Online renewals can also print out a new membership 
card on-line. This will show that you are paid up and I will also send out a new 2024 card once I am notified by   
National of your renewal.  
 
2. By mail. If you’ve received your renewal request from National Headquarters, mail it to Post 10 at 9950 
Cockrell Road, Manassas, VA 20110 attn: Post 10 Membership. If you haven’t received a form from National 
Headquarters, send a check, and a note with your name, ID number, address, email and phone number. 
 
3. In person. Stop by Post 10 and ask the bartender for a membership envelope, fill out the envelope, include your 
membership number and dues. 
  
Current Legion dues for 2024 are $35.00.  REMEMBER the 2025 membership year the dues will be $50.00.  
Please provide your address, email and phone number. It’s important to be able to contact you. Your information is 
stored in a protected database, accessible to only the post officers with the need to know. If you have an email      
account, and can receive the newsletter electronically, it will save the Post money. Please feel free to email me with 
any questions/concerns about your membership.  
 
For God and Country,        
Ed Filipowski, 1st Vice Commander                                                                                                                           



 

 

Chaplain’s Column                                                                                                                             

In the role as Chaplain I handle and provide support to our members and their families in many areas  
several of which have shown a greater need for our attention and service recently.  With that in mind over 
the next few months I will be providing you with a series of more information related to End of Life 
preparation, burial services, VA options available for you and your family, information from local                           
funeral homes and any other related information either needed and/or requested by you …. the                                

membership…that can assist you in a time of need.  If you have any questions, needs or want further information 
from any relevant or related area please send me a contact email or call me at anytime.  
 
Thank you, Steve Botello, Chaplain, Post 10,                                                                                                                                
(W) 1-703-853-1869  (FX) 1-703-991-0677: Email: steven.botello@gmail.com                                                                                         

                                                                                     

3D Mobile Mammography Event 

American Legion Post 10 

9950 Cockrell Rd. Manassas, VA 20110 

When: Thursday Sept 26, 2024  

Time: 9:00-1:00pm 

To Schedule call 703-523-1560 

Or visit Sentara.com/MobileMammo 

If you have question about mobile mammography,  

call Tracie Mayhew, the Sentara Mobile Mammography Coordinator,                                                                              

at  

703-523-1997 

 

Thanks to Carl Carey, Post 10 Sgt-at-Arms, for arranging this visit. 



 

 

We honor the memory of Carey Burke Smith, a beloved member of the Legion Riders and dedicated Auxiliary        
officer of Unit 10 for 18 years. Carey's role as Historian for the Riders and her lovingly crafted scrapbooks will be 
cherished memories for us all. Her service was a profound display of the impact she had, with not a single empty seat 
and a gathering of family and friends that extended beyond the chapel. The Auxiliary's preparation of great food for 
the event was much appreciated, and the shared memories of Carey's adventures with Leo brought comfort to many. 
Carey's absence leaves a void in our hearts, but her legacy endures. 
 
In a show of support for Dave Quimby, the Riders embarked on a ride to Skyline Drive, a place of solace for Dave, 
especially after the recent loss of his wife. Despite the rain that met us in Front Royal, the camaraderie never                       
wavered, and we found warmth in the company of fellow Riders at Post 53. The ride home, though wet, was a                       
testament to our solidarity. Participants included Dave Albrecht, Bob Ficken, Rick Goodman, Steve Wells,                     
Paul Goforth, and Dave Fisk. Plans for another ride are underway, to share the open road and brotherhood with                        
Dave Quimby once more. 
 
Your stories, photos, and updates are what make this newsletter a vibrant tapestry of our Legion community. Please 
continue to share them with us. 

Riding for God and Country 
          Article by Leon Kowalewski 

American Legion Riders Post 10 

Ride to Skyline Drive. 

Photo by Greg ‘Speedy’ Neiss 

ALR Director, Dave Albrecht 

 

Remember Everyone Deployed Fridays (R.E.D.) 

R.E.D. was created to show solidarity and support for our deployed service members and veterans.  The primary mission is to 

keep the deployed at the forefront of our hearts and minds until they return home by wearing red on Fridays.  The deployed 

and their families are not nameless, faceless, or forgotten. They are our heroes, and for them, we go R.E.D. on Fridays.  We 

honor the sacrifices and responsibilities the service members accept to protect our way of life.  Wearing a specific color of shirt 

or other apparel may seem a trivial act, but it represents something very significant.  It translates to mean that as you  prepare 

for the day, you recognize that others are playing an active role to allow you to go about your day with relative peace of mind 

that you are safe.          Submitted by George Moschatos 

“Volunteers don’t get paid, not because they’re worthless, but because they’re priceless.” – Sherry Anderson 

“Alone we can do so little; together we can do so much.” – Helen Keller 



 

 

COLOR GUARD REPORT 
Steve Campbell Interment (USMC) 
Color Guard: David Fisk, Rich Rosene, Carl Carey 
National Memorial Cemetery at Quantico 
  
Jim Cipollina Interment (NAVY) 
Alive Church, 12805 Vint Hill Rd. Nokesville VA 20181 
Color Guard: David Fisk, Carl Carey 
Bagpipes: Kevin Byrne 
  
We need your help! If we are to continue with Color Guard. Step-up and honor Veterans. Who has moved to 
Post Everlasting. Their service and sacrifice are why we are here today. 
 
It’s important to maintain a Veteran present in our community. This is accomplished by the Color Guard of Post 
10.  With each performance, the Color Guard members honor those who serve  currently and veterans who helped 
keep the United States and its people free and protected.   We welcome all Post 10 Members who would like to join 
us. To uphold America’s traditions to honor All Veterans.                                                                                              

Thank You careypmp@gmail.com    Sgt-at-Arms Carl Carey 

NOTICES:  When playing the ‘game’ machines you must turn in your cash receipts within 48 hours of printing them.                 
After that they become null and void.  The Post has 48 hours to pay on winning tickets.  Playing of machines during Social 
Quarters’ hours ONLY!                                      Thank you for your cooperation.   

A brief note from a 2024 Boys State participant: 

Thank you so much for sending me to Boys State. It was an incredible experience that I will not                                              
forget anytime soon. I truly learned a lot about leadership, democracy, and the judicial system. I                                            
really enjoyed participating  in moot court as well as acting as my city’s circuit court judge. I also                                            
attended the college fair and am now looking into a couple of different colleges that I talked with                                               
there.  

Sincerely, Seth Kellogg 

The military doesn't start wars. Politicians start wars. - William C. Westmoreland           

It is fatal to enter a war without the will to win it. - Douglas MacArthur  

Assisting Manassas City PD at Quantico Cemetery:  Top Meier and Kevin Byrne participated at the annual                                 

remembrance ceremony for the late Sgt. John Connor, III , Manassas City PD, who was shot and killed in the line 

of duty while responding to a man with a gun on July 24, 1988.                                                                                   

Sgt. Connor is the only Manassas City PD officer to date to be killed in the 

line of duty. 

"It is not how these officers died that made them heroes, it is how they 

lived." —  Vivian Eney Cross, Survivor                                                              

“Step forward now, policeman, you've borne your burdens well. Come walk 

a beat on Heaven's streets, you've done your time in hell.”                          

“The public can choose when they take a call, 

but when you're a cop you gotta take 'em all.”           

                                                            

Photo submitted by Kevin Byrne           Article by Gunny 



 

 

 

 

Northern Virginia Veterans Parade (VetPar) will be held on Saturday, 2 NOV 2024, starting at 1100 hours in Old 

Town Manassas. This year the parade will honor our First Responders.   For additional information including route 

of parade, participant application, sponsorship and volunteering opportunities, etc. go to www.vetpar.org 

The Manassas Veterans Parade was started by Post 10 Legionnaires circa 2008 to honor all Veterans due to the 

fact that there was no such parade in Manassas honoring Veterans since the 1860s.  The parade has grown to a           

regional event and was renamed Northern Virginia Veterans Parade.                                                                                                                

Remember to mark your calendar for Saturday, 2 NOV 2024, stepping off at 1100 hours. 

Submitted by Gunny 

August is Antiterrorism Month, which is designed to raise awareness not only of the 

threat of terrorism, but also to encourage regular vigilance and communication to                  

report potential threats.                                                                                                       

What Activities Do I  Report? People drawing or measuring important buildings; 

Strangers asking questions about security  forces or security procedures; A                   

briefcase, suitcase, backpack or package left behind; Cars or trucks left in “No Park-

ing” zones in front of important buildings; Intruders found in secure areas; A person 

wearing clothes that are too big and bulky and/or too hot for the weather; Chemical smells or fumes that worry 

you; Questions about sensitive information, such as building blueprints, security plans or VIP travel schedules 

without a right or need to know; Purchasing supplies or equipment that can be used to make bombs or weapons or 

purchasing uniforms without having the proper credentials 

“If you see something, say something” is common theme when it comes to terrorism awareness, and that is being 

strongly emphasized in August. “Trust your instincts; if a behavior or activity makes you feel uncomfortable,        

       “REPORT IT”                                                                                                

These reminders may sound familiar; they are posted in airports, train stations, bus terminals, etc. Antiterrorism 

Awareness Month is designed to bring these reminders back into the spotlight, serving as a reminder that we live in 

times which require this added watchfulness.                                                              Submitted by Gunny 

Students from Unity Reed High School will be sponsoring a car wash to raise funds for their 

JROTC.  Stop by to help the JROTC and get your vehicle washed. 

DATE:  SATURDAY, 17 AUG 2024, from 9:00 a.m. until 3:00 p.m. 

WHERE: American Legion Post 10, 9950 Cockrell Rd., Manassas, VA (side parking lot) 



 

 

Photos/Event from the Past—Were you there?  Can you name the event,  date, and people? 

Write down 

your submission 

and give to               

bartender            

attn: Gunny 

 

Photos by              

Gunny 



 

 

At Post 10 we believe in safety, dignity, and respect for ALL.  Your words matter.  Your behaviors 
matter.  The safety and well being of our members, guests, and employees matters.  There is NO 
place at the Post for unacceptable behavior such as:  Aggression; Use of inappropriate language; 
Use of racist language and/or behavior; Bullying; Verbal abuse; Threats; Assaults; Property                         
damage.  Anyone exhibiting violent and aggressive behavior will be told to leave at once.  Failure to 
obey the ABC manager on duty will result in suspension from Social Quarters privilege                                            
immediately.  We ask for your cooperation.  Thank you.                                                Gunny  

August 29th, Thursday  

10 am x 3 pm                                                                          

Make appointment at: 

https://www.redcrossblood.org 

Enter zip: 20110                                                                    

Scroll down to Thursday, Aug 

29, 2024                                                

American Legion Post 10                                             

Click: Pick Time 



 

 

    Sons of the American Legion, Squadron 10 
   The Son's are ramping up for our Fall John J Chada Memorial Golf Tournament which will be  
  held on Friday September 13th at Prince William Golf Course. Come one come all for a great day 
  of golf, food and a ton of fun. 
  On another note, a group of members from the Squadron went to Lake Anna to do some fishing. We 
chartered 3 boats and 15 of us spent the day fishing. We were extremely successful catching over 30 strippers with 
a couple catfish and bass mixed in. As usual it wasn't all about the fishing. We spent some time on the water with 
Mark and Peggy on Mark's new pontoon and Jerry Hamm brought his boat too. We launched at High Point            
Marina and as we pulled in the marque said Welcome American Legion Post 10; pretty cool of them to do that.  Of 
course, it wouldn't be fishing if we didn't tell some fish stories. Most are truths and we do have pics to back it up. 
LOL! It was a great time fishing and hanging out with everyone. We are planning a trip for next year already. 
Thanks,  Tom Ramirez, SAL 2nd Vice 

 

Photos submitted by Tom Ramirez 

 

 

 

 

Dan Frye, SAL Commander 



 

 

Post 10 Service Officer Column 

I hope everyone is enjoying their summer!  It is an honor to continue to assist veterans in filing                           
service-connected disability claims with the VA.  It is a pleasure to be able to assist you with any               
questions that you may have.   
The Appointment of Claimant’s Representative VA form authorizes The American Legion to assist           
Veterans and beneficiaries.  Additionally, please send your full and complete contact information.                    
You cannot have more than one POA! 

I am available to assist Veterans and their families in completing and filing benefit claims.  Contact Ginger Harvey 
at: ginger.c.harvey@gmail.com for VA claims assistance.  Please include all of your contact information so that I 
can better assist you.                                                                                                      
Post 10 Service Officer, Ginger Harvey 

REMINDER:  During ceremonies the Social Quarters is CLOSED.  Post SQ Rules clearly states 

“During Post 10 ceremonies the Social Quarters will be closed.  Occupants must either attend the 

Post 10 ceremony or vacate Post 10  property.”  Take the time and attend the ceremony, you may 

find it informative, educational, and interesting.  

 

On the Radar   
 

AUGUST 2024                                                                    

04 Aug    USCG Est. (1790)                                         

07 Aug   Purple Heart Medal Est. (1782)                     

07 Aug   Vietnam War Began (1964)                          

16 Aug   National Airborne Day (1940)                                

29 Aug   Marine Corps Reserve Birthday (1916) 

September 2024                                                                 

02 Sep    V-J Day, Japan Signed Formal Surrender 

(1945)                                                                              

02 Sep   Labor Day                                                      

08 Sep   Grandparents Day                                              

11 Sep   Remembrance Day Flag at 1/2 Staff                      

14 Sep   ‘Star Spangled Banner’ written (1814)                

18 Sep   USAF Birthday (1947)                                   

20 Sep   POW/MIA Recognition Day—Ceremony  

    in Hall at 2000 

                                                                                                                             
This nation will remain the land of the free only so long as it is the home of the brave. 

-Elmer Davis  



 

 
Servicemembers: Lending a helping hand? Don’t hand over your phone: Lots of scams start online, but                         
sometimes the scammer parks right next to you at the bank or outside a store. People are reporting millions of                    
dollars lost in a scam that targets active-duty military and plays on their desire to help. In this con, scammers                    
approach servicemembers to ask for help because they lost their debit card and need to pay for something like a 
hotel room or groceries. They want you to transfer them money using your phone, but it's a scam.  When you agree 
to help, the scammers tell you to use your phone to log into your banking app and transfer them money. They make 
up a reason for you to hand over your phone – maybe it’s to enter their information and finish the transfer. That’s 
when the scammer gets to work sending themselves screenshots of your account information (to use later). Or, they 
apply for an instant loan in your name and send the money to themselves through Zelle, another payment app, or by 
wire transfer. Or, the scammer uses a payment app to send themselves money through the app. And while they’re 
busy moving money around on your phone, the scammer’s sidekick distracts you with chatter about a past                                 
deployment.      

When someone asks for your help, be safe:  Never hand your phone over to a stranger who asks for it — even  
if it seems convenient. Bank accounts have different (and fewer) protections than credit cards, so your bank may 
not reverse a fraudulent transaction – no matter how large or small.  Always use two-factor authentication                           
(like a PIN code) for banking and payment apps, so no one else can transfer money through your mobile payment 
accounts.                                                                                                                                                                      

Already sent money to a scammer? Contact your bank or a mobile payment app company immediately. Ask them 
to reverse the transfer and give your money back.                                                                                                                            
If a stranger approaches you like this, tell your local police right away. Then, report it to the FTC 
at ReportFraud.ftc.gov and to your state attorney general. 

(Source:  FTC)            Submitted by Vic Librizzi 

Scammers impersonate airline customer service representatives       
                                                            

Most people can probably agree that there are few things more frustrating than airline delays or cancellations that 
leave you stranded at the airport. Whether the issues are the result of an unprecedented event like the Crowdstrike 
glitch that grounded thousands of flights worldwide, or more common disturbances like weather delays, desperate 
travelers often turn to social media for help from the airlines. Opportunistic scammers know this, and they’re re 
lurking behind fake accounts trying to steal travelers’ information.                                                                                    
 
Scammers crawl social media looking for posts from upset travelers. They reach out to them through fake social 
media accounts and pretend to be an airline customer service representative who's there to help. The scammers ask 
passengers for a slew of information, like their booking confirmation number, phone number, or bank account. Or 
they send passengers to a spoofed site that harvests their personal information and use it to steal the passenger’s 
identity or rack up charges on their accounts.                                                                                                   
 
If you’re dealing with travel troubles, here's how to avoid getting re-routed to an airline impersonator: 

• Log in to your airline account and contact customer service through the airline’s official app, website, chat, or 
phone number. 

• If you’re at the airport, speak to a customer service representative in person. 

• If you reach out through social media, find the airline’s official social media page on their website. Look for a 
verification symbol or badge. And never give out personal information on social media. 

 
If someone stole your personal information, go to IdentityTheft.gov to report it and get recovery steps. And report 
imposters to the FTC at ReportFraud.ftc.gov.  Visit FlightRights.gov to learn about the airline passenger protections 
you are entitled to, or to file a complaint with DOT if an airline is not treating you fairly. 
 
(Source: FTC)          Submitted by Annette Lewis 



 

 
 

“To Those Who Died,                          

Honor and Eternal Rest;                                      

To Those Still In Bondage,                                          

Remembrance and Hope;                                 

To Those Who Returned,                                      

Gratitude and Peace. 

Auxiliary Membership Report 
 

We ended the 2024 year with 217 mail-in renewals, 58 online renewals, and 36 new members for a 
total of 311.  We exceeded our goal by 104%.  Thank you All.                                                                           
It is with great sadness to announce the passing of Karen Quimby and Carey Smith.  Please keep 
their families in your thoughts.  They are deeply missed. 

Welcome to our newest members: Tonya Riley. 

There are several ways to renew: 
1)  You may leave your payment of $35 in a membership envelope, complete the information required on the label, 
and give it to the bartender on duty at Post 10; or 
2)  Mail your payment of $35 to the American Legion Auxiliary Unit 10, 9950 Cockrell Road, Manassas, VA 20110 
and include your current address, telephone number and email address; or  
3)  Renew online at www.ALAforVeterans.org.  Members will receive an emailed receipt as well as a signed, hard 
copy membership card mailed directly from ALA National Headquarters within three weeks.  Cards have the            
authorized signature of an ALA National officer (instead of a unit officer).   
4)  Call ALA National Headquarters at (317) 569-4570 and pay by phone.  Members will receive an emailed receipt 
as well as a signed, hard copy membership card mailed directly from ALA National Headquarters within three 
weeks (same procedure as number 3).        
 

 Thank you for the honor of serving as your Membership Chair for the past 10 years.                                                                                                                           
  

Diana L. Lake, ALA Unit 10 Membership Chair  

AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY UNIT 10                                                                        

Introducing Our 2024—2025 Executive Board                                                                       

President:  Peggy Pignone Vice President:  Jayne Ramirez                                          

Secretary:  Rebecca Knoch Chaplain:  Kim Kowalewski                                                            

Historian:  Kathryn Flores Treasurer:  April Williams 

 

 

On Tuesday July 2, Amanda Blue turned in 32 pounds and 10 ounces of Soda 

Pop Tops to the Ronald McDonald House in Fairfax. Carey Smith took over                   

collecting the pop tops from the American Legion Post 10 earlier this year from 

Jen Ball; Carey and Leo loaded the pop tops into Amanda’s vehicle for                                               

delivery. https://rmhc.org/ 

    Article submitted on July 24th by Leo Smith 

 

Editor’s note:  Unfortunately Carey passed away on July 15, 2024. 



 

 

AUGUST Entertainment                                                    
(Friday & Saturday evenings 8 x 11 P.M.)      

3 AUG, Sat—Bob Cook & Friends                                      
(Raffle Drawing Party—5x8 PM)      

9 & 10 AUG—Wild Bill                                                                          
16 & 17—Wild Bill                                                                                
23 & 24—Joe Clay                                                                                  
30 & 31—Wild Bill                                          

What’s Cooking in the kitchen?     

Monday—Friday 11am-2pm    

AUGUST LUNCH SPECIALS  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
                                                                                                                 

THU    1  Aug Oyster or Shrimp ‘Po Boy’ w/Slaw 

  & FF.                                                      

FRI      2  Aug NY Strip, Baked Potato, Veg, R&B.                                                     

MON  5  Aug  Chicken Parm o/Pasta, Salad, Garlic 

  Bread.                                                       

TUE    6 Aug  Cheddar Jalapeno Burger, FF or OR.                                               

WED   7 Aug Post 10 Reuben w/Sauerkraut or 

  Slaw.                                                          

THU    8 Aug Country Fried Steak, Potatoes, Veg., 

  R&B.                                                       

FRI      9 Aug Crabcake Sand., Slaw, FF or OR.                                                

MON 12 Aug BBQ St. Louis Style Ribs.                                                       

TUE  13 Aug It. Sausage, Peppers, Onions,  

  Cheese & FF.                                                

WED 14 Aug  Soup or Grilled Sand.                                                              

THU  15 Aug  Turkey Burnt Ends Melt, FF.                                                                

FRI    16 Aug Mushroom Swiss Burger, FF or OR.         

MON 19 Aug  Stuffed Green Peppers, Pot, R&B.                                                                  

TUE  20 Aug  Taco Salad w/Salsa & Sour Cream.                                                            

WED 21 Aug  Hot or Cold It. Sub w/FF.             

THU  22 Aug  Spicy Chicken Wrap, FF or OR.                                                              

FRI    23 Aug Coconut or Butterfly Shrimp, Slaw, 

  FF or OR.                                            

MON 26 Aug Grilled London Broil, Pot., Veg., 

  R&B.                                                   

TUE  27  Aug Meatloaf, Pot., Veg., R&B.                 

WED 28  Aug Cowboy Chicken Sand., w/Ranch or 

  BBQ Sauce, FF.                                  

THU  29  Aug Meatball & Cheese Sub w/FF or OR.      

FRI    30  Aug Patty Melt on Rye w/Grilled Onions, 

  FF, or OR. 

 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSION:  Please remember to submit your articles to me in word document format by 
COB [1700 hours] on the 25th day of each month.  Photos should be ‘jpeg’ and separate from the body of the 
article.  Please check and double check your spelling and grammar. 

Articles should be submitted to gysgt_mc@yahoo.com                                     Thank you, Gunny   

Menu and Prices Subject to Change.                                       

Call Post on 703-369-4900 for Current Info. 

SATURDAY DINNER SPECIALS     5:30 x 7:30 PM     

Saturday dinners will ONLY be served on the               

following dates during summer months: 

03 AUG—BBQ, Beans, Mac’N Cheese                                                              

17 AUG—Prime Rib, Baked Potato, Veg.                        

31 AUG—Rib Eye or NY Strip or Smothered Pork 

Chop.                                                                               

Saturday dinners will start back every Saturday in 

September.                                   

The kitchen will be CLOSED on Sundays                           

until the Fall. 

Friday is Seafood Night—5:30 x 7:30 PM 

Queen of Hearts Thursday’s  Eats                                         

Check with Post                                                          

for specials each Thursday evening. 

If you have a suggestion for a lunch or dinner 

item leave a note with full details plus your 

contact information with                                            

Donna or Bonnie.  Thanks. 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Calendar subject to change—call Post on 703-369-4900 for current information.     

Our new website is:  www.post10manassas.org 

See Menu page for lunch and dinner specials.   



 

 

NATIONAL NAVAJO CODE TALKERS DAY 

14 August 1982: President Ronald Reagan declared this day Navajo Code Talkers Day.  Native American Code    
Talkers were inducted into the NSA Cryptologic Hall of Honor in 2013. The official plaque presentation took place 
in April 2014.  From Navajocodetalkers.com: The story of the Navajo Code Talkers begins in 1940 when a small 
group of Chippewas and Oneidas became a part of the radio communications 32nd Infantry Division. Soon after, 
Sac and Fox tribes joined in the ranks as combat radiomen. The complexity of Navajo linguistics allowed it to                    
become an ideal choice to be used in code due to the lack of documentation made available for learning to speak the 
language and ability for the same words to mean multiple things based on sound. The legacy of the Navajo Code 
Talkers will continue as many documentary and stories have been shared about their journey since it’s                                     
declassification during Reagan’s Administration.                                                                                                                              
           Submitted by George Moschatos 



 

 



 

 

AUGUST 2024 Newsletter 

www.post10manassas.org 

 


